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POWER BLACKOUTS 
Grievance 

MR M.P. WHITELY (Bassendean) [9.28 am]:  My grievance is directed to the Minister for Energy, and it 
relates to two small pockets in my electorate that recently suffered extended power blackouts.  One pocket is on 
the border of the suburbs of Bayswater, Eden Hill and Morley.  On 10 and 11 March it suffered a 36-hour 
blackout.  The other pocket is in Bassendean.  It suffered about a 28-hour blackout on 10 and 11 March, and 
again on 23 and 24 March it suffered an eight-hour blackout.  My grievance mainly seeks action from the 
minister to get Western Power to restore power more speedily to those two pockets in the event of future 
blackouts.  I think everyone accepts that blackouts are an inevitable part of the power system, but the length and 
the frequency of the extended blackouts in those two small pockets are not acceptable.  That is my main 
grievance.  The second aspect of my grievance is that I am a little frustrated at the inability of Western Power to 
identify to me the location of the blackouts.   

The first area affected by the blackouts is at the junction of Bayswater, Eden Hill and Morley.  It started at 
approximately 11.00 am on 10 March and lasted for 36 hours.  I believe it was started by a pole-top fire.  It 
affected businesses and residents in a number of streets.  Premises at 448 and 539 at Walter Road were affected.  
I know because my office is at 448 Walter Road; I suffered from the blackout as well.  Premises at 2 
Wendlebury Way were affected as were premises at 2, 6 and 16 Wicks Street and 10 and 11 Mottram Place.  
That small pocket suffers frequent power outages.  A local resident, Frank Duda, was a very useful source of 
information for me about the blackouts.  He advised me that there have been a number of blackouts over the past 
few years.  He recorded them in a diary, beginning with one on 15 October 2004.  Another occurred on 23 
October and again on 15 February, with a major blackout on 10-11 March.  My primary concern is to gain 
continuity of power to residents in this pocket.  Power needs to be restored quickly when it is lost.  I was 
somewhat frustrated when I approached Western Power for details of the area affected.  I know those addresses 
were without power because people living there contacted me.  When I approached Western Power for details of 
the streets affected it advised me that 185 houses were without power for 36 hours.  However, it could not tell 
me where they were.  I was more than a little frustrated with that.  As the new local member, I want to help my 
constituents and I wanted to write to them advising that, in this case, Western Power would make ex gratia 
payments to domestic customers for losses they suffered.  I welcome that initiative.  Nonetheless, I am not sure 
all the residents knew about it and I would have liked the opportunity to inform local residents of that action by 
Western Power. 

A number of domestic customers did receive ex gratia payments.  I also applaud the initiative that the minister 
has put in place whereby people who suffer extended power blackouts of more than 12 hours receive a payment 
of $80.  I welcome the fact that Western Power took the initiative and made ex gratia payments to domestic 
customers.  Nonetheless, a number of commercial customers suffered significant losses and did not receive any 
ex gratia payment or compensation.  I know of a Dr Gay, whose surgery is next to my office.  His surgery was 
without power for 36 hours.  I also know of the local hairdresser and other businesses in the Magro Centre that 
could not get on with their work.   

Another pocket of power blackout centred around Hamilton Street in Bassendean.  It suffered an extended 
blackout of 28 hours.  Parts of Palmerston and Harcourt Streets in Bassendean were also affected.  I have been 
given only one specific address, which is 43 Hamilton Street.  Those premises were without power for 28 hours.  
This pocket also suffered a power blackout of nearly eight hours on 23-24 March.  I thank a local resident, Ian 
McWilliam, for providing me with details of that power outage.   

As I said, I welcome the immediate action of Western Power in making ex gratia payments, although it would 
deny it was compensation.  Effectively, it was compensation for losses incurred by domestic customers.  I 
welcome the initiative that the minister made in response to the widespread power outage.  I realise it was not 
limited to my electorate.  Not only does it give customers a small compensation payment for their suffering, but 
also it puts some financial pressure and incentive on Western Power to restore power quickly.  However, we 
need to take other steps besides that initiative.  We need to make sure that the two pockets I have identified have 
power restored in a timely fashion.  The residents and I realise that sometimes power blackouts are inevitable.  
That is my main grievance; it is the main action that needs to occur.  I would also like better access to 
information from Western Power so that streets affected can be identified to local members.  That way, we can 
ensure that people’s concerns are taken up. 

In finishing, I thank Frank Duda and Ian McWilliam for providing me with some information about the two 
areas that suffer frequent power blackouts.  I ask the minister to take steps to ensure that, if there are power 
blackouts in the future in these areas, power is restored within a reasonable time. 
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MR A.J. CARPENTER (Willagee - Minister for Energy) [9.34 am]:  I thank the member for Bassendean for 
the grievance.  Western Power needs to be more customer focused, and it will be.  It is becoming more so.  I 
have had some very interesting discussions with Western Power about that very issue.  It has embraced the 
concept by becoming more customer focused and getting information out to people.  In this case, I agree with the 
member.  When there is an interested party, such as a local member of Parliament, he needs to be provided with 
information.  It is not impossible to provide such information.  That person can then facilitate whatever needs to 
be done in his or her electorate.  Good communications is very much part of what I am pursuing with the 
organisation.  After the reform package goes through the Parliament and is put in place - I hope it will be 
supported broadly - we will see a marked improvement in performance.  Localities affected by power blackouts 
can be identified quickly, and they have been.  They have been identified to me in response to this grievance.  In 
this case, the localities include Wendlebury Way, Mottram Place, Wicks Street, Walter Road - I even have a 
street number, 448 - and Hamilton Street.  That information is retrievable; it is a matter of the will to do it.  
There is also the issue of getting power restored more quickly.  As the member outlined, I have enunciated some 
plans and I will pursue them.  Western Power receives a lot of money from the state government to pursue 
generation, retailing and the reliability of the distribution and network system.  The government must ensure that 
the community receives additional benefits for that money, even at the local level.  I will have further 
discussions with the management of Western Power about these issues.  I have been given notes about the areas 
affected, and I will refer to them later. 

Before I do that, I must congratulate Western Power and State Emergency Service employees for the way in 
which they have dealt with the effects of Monday’s storm.  Bunbury and many Perth suburbs such as Melville, 
Attadale and Bicton were affected badly.  I was taking one of my daughters to school on Monday morning and 
the area was like a war zone.  Trees were down, houses were smashed, people were in the streets and powerlines 
were sparking.  I thought it would take a very long time to get the power restored.  Some people had begun the 
work very early in the day.  There have been some problems with individual premises - it has taken some time - 
but, broadly, the workers have done an outstanding job.  They should be congratulated.  They are quite 
courageous, as some circumstances involve live powerlines being blown around.  Their reaction to Monday’s 
storm and the ensuing problems has been outstanding.  I would like my comments to be conveyed to the staff. 

As members know, I have advised Western Power that from 1 July, when a home or small consumer is without 
electricity for 12 hours or more, an $80 rebate will be given.  The money is one thing; it is not a huge amount of 
money to someone who has lost power for more than 12 hours.  There are compensation schemes that stand apart 
from that anyway.  It is a recognition of inconvenience and a stimulation to the organisation to get on with the 
job of restoring power as fast as humanly possible.  The payments are made everywhere else in Australia and it 
will be done here from 1 July.  All sorts of circumstances will arise in which people may say that it is not the 
fault of Western Power.  That is too bad.  It is the network provider and it must get the power back on.  If it 
cannot be done within a particular time, a regime is in place to give compensation to consumers.   

Western Power has recruited 30 trainee linesmen, who are in a four-year training program.  In addition, there is a 
new strategy of introducing certificate-2 linesmen.  Members will recall that a year or so ago Western Power did 
not have enough linesmen.  Recruitment has become a bit of an issue.  The strategy has resulted in the 
recruitment of an additional 60 people.  It is envisaged that the certificate-2 linesmen will be trained as 
certificate-3 linesmen.  The next recruitment round of 16 trainee certificate-3 linesmen will commence in 
October this year.  Western Power has also recruited externally from the organisation in excess of 18 new 
qualified lines workers from the private sector, the eastern states and overseas.  Western Power needs to employ 
the people to get the work done.  The problem that existed had not been looked at strongly enough previously, 
but that is now being redressed. 

I refer now to Bassendean in particular.  I am informed that Western Power constantly monitors weather patterns 
and so on.  It has been concerned with pole-top fires.  Programs are under way to wash the poles and I have 
force-fed Western Power a program to bring forward by two years the silicone coating of power poles.  The 
underground power roll out has been realigned to try to match it more in the suburbs that require it most; that is, 
the suburbs that suffer from higher rates of outages.  In addition, Western Power has just released a specification 
calling for a new bushfire resistant pole.  The tender process that is currently under way will give Western Power 
an opportunity to compare products and prices.  Assuming a successful tender process, the first deliveries of the 
selected poles are expected later this year.  After the delivery of the poles, Western Power will replace the timber 
poles with these new poles during maintenance, as required.  New country lines will also be constructed using 
the new poles. 

Bassendean is one of the suburbs targeted by a new $15.2 million worst performing feeder program.  That 
program recognises that the number of outages that occur in Bassendean is unacceptable.  More outages occur in 
Bassendean than the average number.  The program will commence in July this year and will target the 20 worst 
performing feeders each year and mark them for special attention.  It includes additional inspections, 
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maintenance, targeted undergrounding or replacement of lines, and other fault-specific solutions.  Western 
Power’s policy on this matter has changed.  When I became the minister, I knew these issues were afoot.  
Members may remember that on the first day I became minister 70 000 homes were without power and pole-top 
fires were burning.  It made for magnificent television.  I asked Western Power to show me a map of the 
reliability problems - the hot spots - and to show me how Western Power’s spending on networking aligned with 
those hot spots.  It did not align, but it will and it is beginning to.  That must be done.  I thank the member for 
bringing the issue to my attention. 
 


